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NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 

REQUEST FOR APPLICATION (RFA)  
#23-10467 REPRODUCTIVE JUSTICE AND FREEDOM FUND – 

STATEWIDE/REGIONAL PROGRAMS GRANTS 
 

According to the provisions of RFA #23-10467 the California Department of Public 
Health (CDPH) Office of Health Equity (OHE) intends to award grants to the following 
two (2) applicants for the Statewide Program: 
 

National Center for Youth Law 
Essential Access Health 

 
According to the provisions of RFA #23-10467 the California Department of Public 
Health (CDPH) Office of Health Equity (OHE) intends to award grants to the following 
eight (8) applicants for the Regional Program: 
 

Planned Parenthood California Central Coast 
Planned Parenthood Pasadena and San Gabriel 

Lyon-Martin 
Planned Parenthood Northern California 

Planned Parenthood Los Angeles 
Our Family Coalition 

Planned Parenthood Orange and San Bernadino County 
Equality California Institute 

 
In addition, the department is making additional awards to applicants within the RFA to 
support the Reproductive Justice and Freedom Fund (RJ Fund): 
 

California Academy of Family Physicians 
Cardea Services 

Planned Parenthood Pacific Southwest 
 
This Request for Application (RFA) is intended to support grants associated with the 
initial component of the RFAAI, as specified in RFA Section 1.1. The RJ Fund operates 
under the guidelines of California Health and Safety Code §140, and its funding was 
approved through the Budget Act of 2022-23 (AB 179), §139, Item 4265-111-0001, 
Provision 9(a). Provision 9(c) within this item delineates exceptions, including those 
related to the Public Contract Code (PCC). 
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This Notice of Intent to Award should not be considered as a binding commitment by the 
State of California or the Department of Public Health.  
 
Thank you for your participation and continued interest in responding to the needs of 
CDPH. 
 

Contact: 
RFAA@cdph.ca.gov 

Visit the Gender Health Equity Section Webpage 

mailto:RFAA@cdph.ca.gov
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/OHE/Pages/GHE/GenderHealthEquity.aspx

